
Estuary Management Plan: 
Chris Grounds spoke on this.     
FUTURE SPEAKER needed on foreshore 
management. 
 
Heritage Estates: Chris Grounds 
presented report on Council voting on 
zoning. Proposed at their meeting to 
“advertise Council’s intent to rezone the 
Heritage Estates to E2 Conservation (in 
accordance with Min12.544”.) 
 
Woolworths: Chris Grounds proposed: 
“That Basin Villages Forum liaise with 
Huskisson-Woollamia Community Voice 
and Vincentia Residents & Ratepayers 
Assoc, to seek a co-operative action to 
promote a public community proposal that 
calls Woolworths to establish a nature strip 
of native & indigenous species to the 
boundary of the Vincentia development 
site, which would become a permanent 
feature of the site.” 
This should be pursued as an urgent 
matter, and would parallel their new DA for 
the site. The nature strip would represent 
some rehab of the site without impinging on 
Woolworths plans. Would be publicized in 
local media at the same time as an 
approach to Woolworths. 
Moved Chris Grounds, 2nd John Fimmano. 
 
Basin View walking trail: proceeding well.  
 
The long-standing issue of narrow strip of 
foreshore land between rear of houses & 
water edge, along eastern & southern 
edges of Sanct Pt, owned by Mr Wassall, 
has been resolved. This land is now in 
Council ownership. 
 
Fitness station at Paradise Beach 
reserve; funding allocated. Proceeding. 
 
Learn to ride facility. Council plans have 
progressed to costing the project, after 
which they will apply for grant monies. 
  
Tree-Planting Day.  
• Forum write to Council, requesting 
Yellow-bellied reserve be selected for the 
working bee on the day. 

 
Notice of World Environment Day: 1st 
June 2013, at the Lady Denman Heritage 
Complex. 
 
Councillor attendance at BVF meetings: 
• Letter needed to new Councillors, inviting 
them to attend Forum meetings. 
  
Combined CCB meeting: Friday 10.00  
Reps for BVF organised. 
 
Speed limit stickers. 
Tony Blain spoke about 50kph rubbish bin 
stickers. Chair asked for Tony to bring 
some along to next meeting. 
 

Meeting closed 9.15 pm. 
 


